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21st July 2023 

NOTES FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

Dear Families, 

Can you believe that we have reached the end of the school 
year? It does feel as though it was ‘only 5 minutes ago’ I was 
writing my first piece for the Balfour Newsletter. There have 
been so many fantastic things that have gone on across the 
school that I cannot possibly begin to list them all but for me, 
seeing our children share their learning and perform in our end of 
year shows and assemblies has really brought home how much the children a 
‘grown’ this year and how much enjoyment that have had in their learning. 
Sometimes in the day-to-day life in school some of the small steps get overlooked 
but seeing at the end the importance of each of these and the impact on the 
children reaffirms why all of us here at Balfour love the role we play in all our 
children’s lives.  

 

As we rush into the summer break, there is excitement about next year's plans 
and possibilities for us all. I will be inviting you all into school in September so I 
can share these with you but wanted to give you a heads-up before the holiday so 
you can have some time to be ready. As part of the vision to ensure our learning is 
active, makes the most of our grounds and makes real connections we will be 
expanding our nature school provision.  We will have two ‘Forest School’ trained 
members of staff working in the school with the plan that eventually all children 
will have nature school every week. This will mean learning outside all year in 
(almost) all weathers, so it will be crucial that children have wellies and 
waterproofs; please consider this when kitting out the children for school next 
year.  

 

A newsletter would not be the same without a mention of school streets! I 
wanted to thank everyone who made last Friday’s trial such a success. The calm, 
quiet atmosphere outside the school made a noticeable positive difference to 
how all the children felt about coming in to school. Can I just remind everyone to 
remind their children that although there is much less traffic, there will be some 
cars on the road along with bicycles, so they still need to follow the usual routines 

Alan Gunn 
Headteacher 
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when crossing the road. The plan is for works to be carried out during the 
summer, for there to be another trial day when we get back to school before the 
scheme is fully implemented.  
I said at the start, this has been a whirlwind year, but it is one that I have enjoyed 
more than any other. All the staff, children and parents make Balfour such a 
special place and have all made me feel so welcome and supported this year. I 
could not be prouder of everyone and I feel honoured to be the Head at such a 
wonderful school.   
I wish everyone a peaceful summer and I cannot wait to see everyone back in 
September  

 

Thank you as always for all your support. 
Alan 

TERM DATES  
Summer Term 2: 5/6/23 – 21/7/23 
➢ First day back day for students – 5 Sept 
Autumn Term 1: 05/09/23 – 20/10/23 
➢Half Term 23rd - 27th October  
Autumn Term 2: 31/10/23 – 15/12/23 
 
INSET days: 1, 4 September, 30 October, 2 January, 8 July 

 

GOVERNORS 
If you wish to contact the chair of governors, Kirstin Baker, the 
email address is: KirstinBaker@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk 

If you wish to contact the school governors, the email address is: 
balfour.governor@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk   

Governors can also be contacted via the school office who will be 
happy to forward any correspondence, or to the clerk of governors, Kristina 
McCulloch:  kristinamcculloch@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk  

 

 

mailto:KirstinBaker@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk
mailto:balfour.governor@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk
mailto:kristinamcculloch@balfour.brighton-hove.sch.uk


 
 

 

review 
…in 

PROTECTION AGAINST MEASLES 

Are your family protected against measles?  
 
Check whether you and your children have had your MMR vaccines.  
Measles is now circulating in England and families are advised to check 
whether children, teenagers and adults are up to date with their measles, 
mumps and rubella (MMR) vaccine, particularly before travelling this summer 
and before attending summer festivals where measles can spread more 
easily. Measles is a highly infectious disease which can lead to serious illness. 
MMR vaccine provides excellent protection against measles and is free on the 
NHS.       
                                                
Children are offered the first dose of the MMR vaccine at one year and the 
second dose at 3 years 4 months, but they can be given with as little as a one-
month gap between doses, depending on age.  
                                                                               
To see if your child is up to date with their MMR vaccine, check their red book, 
or contact your GP practice. If anyone has missed one or both doses, contact 
your GP practice to book an appointment.  It’s never too late to catch up on 
your MMR vaccination.  Families are advised to contact their GP practice to 
check they and their children are up to date. 
  
For more information visit:  www.nhs.uk/MMR 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/mmr-vaccine/
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FAB UPDATE 

MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIR 

Summer is upon us and we can take a breather. It has been such a frantic end 
to the term, changing our plans multiple times for the summer fair, not 
knowing what the weather would throw at us. In the end what a ‘storming’ 
great day we had! It was so FABulous to see people hanging out (okay, I’ll stop 
with the puns), having fun on the games and tombolas, enjoying the 
entertainment and the food and drink and although a bit blowy, the feel of the 
sun on our skin. We put a lot of love and effort into these big events and it 
really does mean so much to see so many people come. 

But the most important reason it was great to see so many of you was that 
these occasions are there to raise money and I can say that revenue for the 
summer fair was in excess of £7.5K Profit numbers are still being calculated 
but it is an amazing achievement considering all that we feared would go 
wrong. Thank you all for supporting our mission. 

The biggest thanks however goes to the 142 volunteers who helped set up, 
manned stalls, served food and drink and cleared away at the end. You guys 
are awesome. Thanks also to Miss Redfern and the orchestra, choir and samba 
band for entertaining us. Special thanks to the food team, the raffle team, our 
games guru and the core FAB committee. 

 

 

 

 

 

That’s it for now. Have a great summer everyone. We will be bringing you 
plenty of entertainment next term as usual and hopefully something 
different in September. Keep your eyes peeled on Weduc and WhatsApp. 
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FAB NEEDS YOU!  

Do you have any skills that you think would come 
in handy? We’d love to hear from you. We have 
lots of places for parents just like you. If you have 
a background in anything, it doesn’t matter; we 
are a diverse bunch at FAB and would gladly 
welcome you aboard. We are currently looking to 
fill the roles for: Vice-Chair, Website, Volunteer 
Coordinator, Food Team members and Activity 
Leaders. 

Drop us a line anytime if you are curious or interested in ways you can help. There 
is no obligation to do more than that, we are a friendly bunch of parents just like 
you! 

EVENTS AND FUNDRAISERS 

EVENTS FOR AUTUMN/WINTER 2023/24 

• Mystery Event  
A community get together 
September 

 

• FAB Quiz 
Always great fun and our only adult only event  
October/November  

 

 

 

• Christmas Fair - the winter version 
of the summer fair. Meet Santa and The 
Grinch. Drink mulled wine. December! 
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BALFOUR SWIM SCHOOL 

The swim school is run for all levels and is priced very keenly to support the 
children of the school. In light of upwards pressures on costs we have been forced 
to increase prices slightly however these have been kept as minimal as possible. 

Places are still available. Please email balfourswimmingschool@yahoo.co.ukif 
you’re interested, or would like more information. 

 

 

 

100 CLUB 

The Balfour 100 Club is open to all Balfour parents, 
carers and staff and costs just £5 per number per 
month. You need to sign up for at least a year.  

Half the monthly takings are given out in prize 
money; the other half is used for the benefit of the children at school.   

Join anytime to help the school raise much-needed funds. To sign up, or for 
more information, please email fab100club@gmail.com.  

mailto:balfourswimmingschool@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:fab100club@gmail.com


 
 

 

RAISE MONEY WHILST YOU SHOP 

There is a really easy way to raise money for the school while shopping 
online: 

1. easyfundraising 

Join for free at: www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friendsatbalfour/ 

Then when you shop online, go to easyfundraising.og.uk, find the retailer you 
want, click through and shop in the normal way. The retailer will 
automatically make a donation to your cause when you check out. 

There’s a Donation Reminder you can download so you don’t forget. 

That’s all there is to it. There are no catches or hidden charges to you or the 
school. Just more money to help enhance the children’s education. 

STAY IN TOUCH 

Follow us for the latest information on our events and meetings: 

 Website: http://friendsatbalfour.org/ 

  Facebook: Friends at Balfour 

 Twitter: @FABatBalfour  

We also have private Facebook Group pages for each year group. 

          

 

    

 

 

  

www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friendsatbalfour/
http://friendsatbalfour.org/
https://www.facebook.com/FriendsAtBalfour/
https://twitter.com/fabatbalfour


 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

Drama Club with Jeanette Austin (member of equity) 

Monday and Tuesdays 3.20pm - 4.20pm 

Would your child like to have the chance to have great fun, gain confidence and 
embrace their individuality? My Drama club encourages children to use their 
imaginations develop characters and find their voice!!! 

They particularly enjoy the lesson on stage fighting as well as dressing in costumes to 
develop character building skills. We use puppets, film production and improvisation. 

If you think your child might be interested, please contact me directly: 

07539641108  

jeanetteaustin@hotmail.co.uk 

 
Monday classes: 
11/09/23, 25/09/23, 2/10/23, 9/10/23, 16/10/23 
Break for half term 
6/11/23, 13/11/23, 20/11/23, 27/11/23, 4/12/23, 11/12/23 
 
£96 for 12 sessions. 
 

Tuesday classes:  
08/09/23, 12/09/23, 19/09/23, 26/09/23, 03/10/23, 10/10/23, 17/10/23, 31/10/23 
Break for half term  
07/11/23, 14/11/23, 21/11/23, 28/11/23, 05/12/23 and 12/12/23 
 
£112 for 14 sessions. 
 
£56 for half a term. 

 

mailto:jeanetteaustin@hotmail.co.uk


 
 

 

 

To book visit: 
https://bookings.albioninthecommunity.org.uk/activities/courses/courses.htm?coursesSearch=search&clientCo

de=ASC-BPS-24 

https://bookings.albioninthecommunity.org.uk/activities/courses/courses.htm?coursesSearch=search&clientCo

de=ASC-BPS-25 

https://bookings.albioninthecommunity.org.uk/activities/courses/courses.htm?coursesSearch=search&clientCode=ASC-BPS-24
https://bookings.albioninthecommunity.org.uk/activities/courses/courses.htm?coursesSearch=search&clientCode=ASC-BPS-24
https://bookings.albioninthecommunity.org.uk/activities/courses/courses.htm?coursesSearch=search&clientCode=ASC-BPS-25
https://bookings.albioninthecommunity.org.uk/activities/courses/courses.htm?coursesSearch=search&clientCode=ASC-BPS-25


 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 


